
SUPERVISORS WORKSHOP MEETING, WEDNESDAY JULY 5, 2023 
 

Mr. Blankenbiller, Chairman of the Alsace Township Board of Supervisors called the meeting to order at 
7:04 PM. Present were Vice Chair, Mike Stump, Board Member Kimberly Mallatratt, Township Business 
Manager Jan Moore, and Solicitor Gary Swavely. There were no remote attendees. 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Mr. Blankenbiller led the Pledge of Allegiance 
 
APPROVAL FOR PAYMENT OF BILLS IN THE AMOUNT OF:  Mrs. Mallatratt made a motion to pay 
the following bills, $41,385.06 from the General Fund, $2,770.83 from the Sewer Plant O&M Fund, and 
$1,875.24 from the WWTP Septic Fund. Motion was seconded by Mr. Stump and the motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
APPROVAL FOR PAYMENT OF TAXES AND INTERIM BILLS: Mrs. Mallatratt made a motion to pay taxes 
and interim bills, seconded by Mr. Stump and the motion carried unanimously. 
 
FINANCIAL REPORTS: Financial reports were distributed prior to the meeting. There were no additional 
comments pertaining to the financial reports. Mr. Stump made a motion to approve the financial reports 
as presented, seconded by Mrs. Mallatratt, and the motion carried unanimously. 
 
COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC: There were no comments from the public. 
 
SOLICITOR: There was no report submitted by the Solicitor 
 
ADMINISTRATION: There were no administrative items to address 
 
PUBLIC SEWER: Mr. Stump stated that he had ordered a VFD motor for the sewer plant 
 
PUBLIC WORKS: Mr. Stump mentioned  that he is paving cross trenches and that he needs to keep them 
open, so they settle. Working on Blankenbiller and Becker. Mr. Stump also stated that due to the 
roadwork on Route 73 and Pricetown, there is a lot of truck traffic on Oley Road. He thought that maybe 
we should post the road with “No through traffic” to help reduce the truck traffic. David Krott stated that 
he cannot conduct traffic stops as a Constable, but he can record license numbers and report to the 
state. Mrs. Mallatratt stated that Oley Road is a public road and that we really cannot restrict traffic. Mr. 
Blankenbiller stated that since we do not have local police coverage, we would have no way of enforcing 
this. Mr. Blankenbiller suggested contacting Ruscombmanor Township to see if they have anything in 
place on their section of Oley Road. 
 
Patty Moyer asked when the sewer billing will be moved inhouse. Mr. Moore explained that Dallas Data 
will be preparing the July billing which will be due in August. The bills produced in August with a due 
date of September will be billed in-house. 
 
ADJOURN: Mrs. Mallatratt made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mr. Stump and the 
motion carried unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 7:13 PM. 
 
      Respectfully Submitted 
 
      Jan G Moore 
      Alsace Township Business Manager 


